
 1 

Postal Address: 

P O Box 30 

Bright  VIC  3741 

Contact: 

Telephone  03 5755 1166 

Facsimile    03 5755 1770 

College: bright.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Editor: newcomb.victoria.k@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Web:   www.brightp12.vic.edu.au 

Newsletter available online at: www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/pdfs/CurrentNewsletter.pdf 

 

20th Sepember, 2018.  Issue 12. 

OCTOBER 

Mon 08 Oct - Term 4 begins. 

Wed 10 Oct - Year 5/6 Swim Program. 

Thu 11 Oct - Secondary Hume Athletics. 

Fri 12 Oct - O&M Primary athletics   

  Wangaratta—8.45am—3.15pm. 

Sat 13 Oct-Fri 19 Oct—Gamagori Visitors. 

Tue 16 Oct - Gamagori students trip to  

   Mt. Buffalo. 

Wed 17 Oct  - Yr 5/6 Swim Program. 

Wed 17 Oct—Tue 23 Oct—Life Education Van. 

Wed 17 Oct - Yr 11 Macbeth Performance in Melb. 

Thu 18 Oct-Yr 9 Outdoor Education kayaking overnight trip. 

 “    - Yr 5&6 T20 Cricket 9.15am-2.45pm. 

Fri 19 Oct-  Yr 9 Outdoor Ed kayaking o/night trip. “

 - Hume Primary Athletics—Albury. 

Wed 24 Oct -Yr 5/6 Swim Program. 

 “ -Yr 10 Great Outdoors Kayaking Day 

  7.30am-5.30pm. (morning group &  

  afternoon group). 

Fri 26 Oct -Hume basketball boys Jnr/Intermediate. 

 “ -Yr 12s Celebration Day (last day of school). 

 “ -Yr 12 Graduation Alpine Events Centre.  

   6.30pm—11.45pm. 

Mon 29 Oct— Hume basketball girls Jnr/Intermediate. 

COLLEGE CALENDAR 

Konnichiwa !  
Spring is here! 

Prep students were invited 
to have a picnic under the 
spring blossom. We call this 
Hanami (flower viewing) 
and usually with Sakura 
(cherry blossom). It was 
not quite the same but 
students got to experience 
a happy spring picnic under 
the beautiful blossom we 
have in the yard. The treat 
was Onigiri (rice ball), 
which everyone got to  
enjoy! 

North East Victoria Japanese 
Teachers Network Speech 
Contest was held on 
9th September at St.            
Joseph’s Primary School in 
Benalla. This was a big event, 
with 122 students presenting 
their speeches across 12 
schools. From Bright P-12 
College we had 31              

students compete in the   
contest from Preps to Year 8. 
Well done to all the students 
for putting in effort to present 
their speeches.   

A list of prize getters can be 
found in Ms. Jacobsen’s    
report. Congratulations to 
everyone for their commit-
ment and dedication to            
completing a big task of speak-
ing in an another language. I 

know the audience were 
very  impressed with every 
one of you!  

These students also did a 
fantastic job  delivering their 
speeches- 

Prep  Individual Connor 
Brooks 
Gr 2 Pair  Caitlan Scott / Eve 
Jamieson 
Gr 3 Pair   Renae Blake / 
Michaela Nightingale 

Gr 4 Individual Callum O’Neill 
Prep students: Eliza T., Deborah K., Layla S. & Elise R. enjoying 

the Spring weather. 
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With Term 3 almost at an 
end it is a good time to 
reflect . We have been very 
busy  with many learning 

opportunities outside and inside the classroom 
from Prep to Year 12. At Bright P-12 College we 
take pride in the extra-curricular activities we 
provide for our students and through those 
activities, the additional learning experiences 
and skill development. 

Reading 

This year we have had a focus on reading in the 
primary years. Reading is an essential skill for all 
our students which allows them to access and 
engage deeply with the teaching and learning 
program as they progress through primary and 
into the secondary years.  

Reading develops important language skills, is 
essential in the 21st Century with the rapid   
development of technologies, opens up the 
world and builds social and emotional skills.  

We believe strongly in educating the ‘whole 
child’; that is, paying attention to all aspects of a 
child’s development: social and emotional,   
artistic, musical, physical, environmental,     
academic, and their roles as global citizens.   
Students need to have an adequate level of 
literacy and numeracy to engage with and    
develop these aspects of their learning to their 
fullest to become active citizens.  Hence, we 
have a have a strong focus on Literacy and    
Numeracy, particularly in primary. 

During this term in primary classes the teachers 
have been benchmark testing all students with 
the Fountas and Pinnell Benchmarking          
Assessment System.  

The Benchmark Assessment System allows 
teachers to: 

 Determine each student’s instructional 
and independent reading levels 

 Identify a placement level for instruction 

 Form initial groups for reading           
instruction 

 Select texts that will be suitable for   
instruction and independent reading 

 Plan efficient and effective instruction 

 Identify students who need intervention 
and additional support 

 Assess the outcomes of teaching 

 Monitor and report student progress 
across a school year and across grade 
levels. 

Next term our primary teachers will be starting 
to use the Fontas and Pinnell Literacy             
Continuum to plan for instruction.  

The continuum describes text characteristics 
and learning behaviour goals from Prep to Year 
8. The continuum serves as a curriculum guide 
to use in observation, planning, teaching and 
reflecting while always asking ‘What are my 
students showing that they know and can do?’. 

The guiding principles of the Fountas and     
Pinnell Literacy Continuum: 

 Students learn by talking 

 Students need to process large amounts 
of written text 

 The ability to read and comprehend is 
enhanced through talking and writing 

 Learning deepens when students engage 
in reading, talking about and writing 
about texts across a variety of           
instructional contexts 

 Teachers can learn a lot about their   
students by engaging them in informal 
conversations and by listening 

 
The full introduction of the Fountas and Pinnell 
Benchmarking Assessment System and Literacy 
Continuum will take time. We are going slowly 
and taking our time to get it right and do it well.  

Dinner Plain Campus 

We have again had a wonderful year at the Dinner Plain 
Campus. I would like to thank our Head Teacher Graeme 
Sanderson for all his work; he is wonderful and so well 
organised, a real asset to the College.  Also, a huge thank 
you to our teachers this year: Matthew Underwood,    
`Rosemary Toovey, Phillip Rigby and Georgia Coy who put 
in many hours planning the teaching and learning program. 

Below is an article that appeared in the Sun Herald on 
Sunday. 

Victorian kids get snow-how at unique school in the 
mountains 

AARON LANGMAID, Sunday Herald Sun 

September 15, 2018 10:42pm 
THEY’RE the latest members of the snow flake 
generation — Victoria’s coolest kids in a class of 
their own. 
Each day about 70 primary students trudge 
through the snow in the state’s sprawling alpine 
district to attend a school like few others anywhere 
in Australia. 
At Dinner Plain, students balance maths and     
English with cross country skiing, boarding and the 
occasional snow fight. 
Head teacher Graeme Sanderson said the school, 
an extended campus of Bright P12 College, had 
plenty to offer. 
“It’s about living in an alpine environment and 
learning about everything that goes with that — 
the risks of the snow and daily hazards and how it 
all helps build resilience,” Mr Sanderson said. 
Such is the demand for schooling the campus splits 
its learning into two sessions with one half of the 
student population attending in the morning and 
the remaining in the afternoon. 
Thursdays are reserved for cross country skiing and 
Fridays for alpine sports. 
“This year we have also introduced biathlon with 
the laser rifle,” Mr Sanderson said. 
The campus is only open for the snow season, with 
students then returning to normal schools. 
Ski villages including Falls Creek and Buller also 
offer alpine education options. 
“Originally the concept started for the children of 
parents working the season,” Mr Sanderson said. 
“But that has grown — now about half of the    
children are from families who have shifted up for 

a lifestyle change and parents are able to either 
commute or work from home.” 
Mum Lisa Parkinson said her kids Harrison, 9 and 
Chloe, 5 couldn’t be happier. 
“Even though they have shorter school days my 
son will go back to his normal school ahead,” she 
said. “The school day is shorter; the curriculum is 
quite concentrated. 
“But I think my kids are learning more skills and, 
especially Harrison, are becoming far more        
independent than they would have otherwise.” 
 

 Principal’s 

Report 
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I want to CONGRATULATE all of the students who participated 
in the Japanese Speech Contest. Special mention to the       
students for all of the hard work and dedication you have shown 
over the past few months learning your speeches.  Thank you 
also to Yuka and Keiko for their time and effort in this           
undertaking. 

The 2018 Speech Contest Results are as follows: 

 

I have placed a notification from HVP in this newsletter. This is 
to inform the community that harvesting will commence in     
Bakers Gully Road late October and early November,      
depending on weather.  

This week we had Cricket Victoria visit. They hosted Cricket 
sessions for our Prep to Year 4 students. The students had so 
much fun learning the skills of the game. 

 

ICAS has been completed again for this year. I would like 
to notify all participants that if they received a credit, distinction, 
merit or high distinction they will receive these certificates 
at the Celebration of Success Assembly this Friday at 

1.40pm. 

 

Bright P12 College will be arranging a Prep to 2 Swim Program 
for Term One 2019. This is a program we will run every   
second year going forward and will require a payment early in 
2019. If you have any concerns or queries please do not       
hesitate to contact me.  

 

Student VOICE 

This week we have trialled a solution to our yard congestion. 
Students from Year 3 to 6 were asked to put forward some so-
lutions to improve our yard. The solution that has been agreed 
to by our students is that on Monday and Wednesday all of the 
Year 5 and 6 students will head up to the oval with two of our 
Primary staff and on Tuesday and Friday all of the Year 3 and 4 
students will do the same. Students will be encouraged to bring 
books, colouring in, ball sports and if the weather is bad we will 
have access to the Stadium. As a staff we have decided to trial 
this for this week and then review next 
term. 

Can you guess who this is?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kelli Jacobsen 
P-6 Assistant Principal 

1 Prep Individual Oscar Ford 

3 Prep   Individual Phoebe Bardsley-Smith 

2 Prep Pair 
Eliza Thorpe 

Hannah O’Neill 

1 Prep Pair 
Elise Rosser 

Karen Hall 

1 Gr 1 Pair 
Penelope Blake 

Indie Kent 

3 Gr 2 Individual Megan Alexander 

2 Gr 2 Pair 
Sein Pai Ling 

Samantha Kinta 

1 Gr 2 Pair 
Josephine Herman 

Bridget Saunier 

1 Gr 3 Individual Leonard Ciolli 

2 Gr 3 Individual Zanna Vietz 

3 Gr 3 Pair 
Zoe Bardsley-Smith 

Penny Kelly 

2 Gr 3 Pair 
Sharnaea Hall Bidois 

Jessica Kent 

2 Gr 4 Individual Zavier Brooks 

1 Gr 4 Pair 
Noah McMonagle 

Nathan Alexander 

1 Gr 6 Individual Alison Ciolli 

2 Gr 6 Individual Ryan Alexander 

   Assistant  

Principal’s 

P-6 Report 
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Japanese Speaking Contest 

This student spent a week-
end creating this fantastic 
mask out of household 
items. Well done ……Jude 
Wilson for showing such 

great creativity. 
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Break f a s t  C l ub   
 

Health Corner with Adolescent Health Nurse Rosemary Bunge 

 Have you heard the word 

resilience? 

Resilience is having the 

ability to bounce back or to 

recover from tough circum-

stances. People who are 

resilient commonly have 

similar traits of independ-

ence, positive problem   

solving techniques, are opti-

mists and have social     

connectedness. 

The term is something that 

gets used often with our 

youth. But if they haven’t 

been taught how to be    

resilient, then how do they  

become so? 

Resilience is taught through 

life circumstances 

(environment), the way that 

parents cope, learnt coping 

strategies, and natural    

temperament (nurture).  

There is  lots of information 

and tips on resilient tech-

niques that parents can 

have access to and learn via 

the internet (for example  

you can find some at http://

www.parentingideasclub.co

m.au/). 

If you, or someone you 

know might benefit, The 

Black Dog Institute have 

designed a program called 

Mindstrength (https://

www.blackdoginstitute.org.

au/education-training/

community-and-schools/

free-school-resources/

mindstrength). 

Mindstrength is an online 

program designed for 14-16 

year olds, which aims to 

build resilience through   

teaching strategies including 

mindfulness meditation, 

controlling emotions, identi-

fying strengths and a step 

by step process for problem 

solving. This program can 

help you get through the 

tough stuff in life and is free 

to access at https://

www.blackdoglms.com/

moodle/ but you will need 

to create a log in to join. 

If you or someone you know 

is struggling with their    

mental health and doesn’t 

seem to be coping, please 

book an appointment with 

your local G.P or call Lifeline 

13 11 14 

Year 12 
Year 12 really enjoyed their 
last wellbeing/pamper day 
on Thursday September 
13th. We once again had 
Leanne, the school nurse 
from Rutherglen, to assist 
me in making sure as many     
students as possible got the 
chance for some pampering, 
facials, shoulder massages 
and hand scrubs.  They also 
enjoyed some treats for 
morning tea. Please see ‘7 
tips for managing exam 
stress’ in this newsletter and 
the last tip sheet from 
Reachout.com in the next 
newsletter. I wish Year 12 
students all the best in their 
final weeks of school and 
remind them I am available 
Monday and Thursday if 
they need support. 
 

A big thanks to Beechworth Bakery in Bright for         do-
nating fresh bread each week to our breakfast     program. 

It is wonderful to have the support of our local       suppliers 

making sure each Thursday at Bright P12 College gets off to 

an extra  special start. 
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Also, a big thank you to our helpers 

who help out on Thursday mornings. 

http://www.parentingideasclub.com.au/
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LIYSF Article 
The London International Youth Science  

Forum. It’s a mouthful and a half. I struggled 

to get it out every time I spoke to someone 

about it, more so for the fact I couldn’t     

believe that I was really going to London.  

About a month ago, I returned home from 

this incredible 3-week forum for youth, held 

in London, France and Switzerland. It was 

more than I’d ever imagined. 

From the incredible lectures by innovators, 

researchers, inventors, even astronauts, to 

the jaw-dropping institutional visits, at places 

including Airbus UK, the University of Oxford, 

and the Large Hadron Collider in Switzerland, 

every single moment of this adventure has 

helped me grow as a person. 

Attending the forum were over 500 students 

from over 70 different countries. It excited 

me every day to speak to people from all 

across the world. I learnt an incredible 

amount about vastly different cultures and 

traditions, first-hand, and gained life-long 

friendships with inspiring young people from 

every continent. I can’t wait to visit them all 

one day and hear all about their endeavours. 

The exposure to these different perspectives 

was outstanding; my appreciation of who and 

what is out there has grown greatly. I feel as 

if my perspective of the world has widened 

tenfold. LIYSF may have “science” in its name, 

but it truly holds people in its heart. 

One of my favourite memories is of the     

Science Bazaar. I remember wandering    

between posters, observing rooms full of 

young people educating others about their 

passions and sharing their investigations and 

innovations. The rooms were alive with ener-

gy and      potential. I have never been more 

inspired and excited for the future of STEM 

(Science, Technology, Engineering and 

Maths). 

LIYSF confirmed to me the importance of         

connecting disciplines. A key theme in the 

lectures was that science for the future isn’t 

dependent on any one discipline - it depends 

on them working together across national, 

political and economic borders. To tackle the 

global problems the future holds will require 

people of all different backgrounds and    

specialities. 

I greatly appreciate the opportunity to attend 

LIYSF, more than I could ever express. I think 

initiatives such as LIYSF hold so much power 

and potential to shape youth, science and 

society. The lessons I know LIYSF has taught 

people are ones that pave the way to a     

generation of respectful, charismatic, driven, 

multi-disciplined scientists and communica-

tors. 

I’d like to thank all the organisations and 

individuals who made LIYSF possible for 

me.  

Bendigo Bank, Bright P-12 Parents and 

Friends, the Country Women’s Associa-

tion, Dickens Real Estate, the Lodge of 

Unity, Woolworths, all the individuals 

who donated privately and through    

GoFundMe, and last but absolutely not 

least, a huge thanks to the Rotary Club of 

Bright for their continued support over 

the past two years; without you I could 

never have dreamed of the opportunities 

I’ve been given. 

And of course, the National Youth      

Science Forum, who have not once, not 

twice, but three times given me life 

changing experiences at the NYSF, NYSF 

Student Staff Program, and now LIYSF.  

I can’t thank you all enough. 

If you’re in high school and have a      

passion for STEM, don’t pass up the    

opportunity; get involved in the National 

Youth Science Forum during year 11, and 

who knows where you’ll find yourself. I 

can’t recommend it enough. 

Rahn Stavar 

L ondon  I n t e r na t i ona l  Youth  S c i en c e  F or um  

Bright P-12 College Newsletter     20/09/2018       Issue 12 



 6 

 

News from 1/2N 

Grass Heads 

I loved making the grass head. I found it fun to 

watch it grow. I put one little white and black eye 

and one big yellow, white and black eye. You need: 

grass seeds, stocking, water, a cup, googly eyes, 

heat, soil and a brain. These are the steps: 

 Collect your cup and write your name on it 

 Get your stocking and cut it at 30cm 

 Put stocking inside then over cup 

 Put two spoonfuls of grass seeds in the   

stocking 

 Put some soil into the stocking 

 Shape your head 

 Tie a knot in the stocking (some will hang 

down) 

 Add eyes and decorations (glasses, clothes) 

 Pour water into cup 

 Pour water over head to moisten 

 Carefully place head in cup 

 Name it 

 Watch it grow! 

I named mine Lunala. I highly recommend making a 

grass head! 

By Elliot 

Bubbles in Bubbles 

When we did bubbles in bubbles I 

was excited. First, we collected  

everything we needed (which was 

detergent, water, a straw, a cup 

and a table). Second, we put the 

water and a small amount of de-

tergent in the cup. Third, we 

mixed it together with our straw. 

Fourth, we put a small amount of 

detergent on the table. Fifth, we 

spread it over the table. Sixth, we 

dipped our straw inside the solu-

tion in the cup. Seventh, we had 

to blow gently through the straw 

on the table. Eighth, we placed 

the straw in the solution again. 

Ninth we placed the straw gently 

through the first bubble and blew 

gently.  

I blew the first bubble really big 

then my teacher, Mrs Nightingale, 

said to me, ‘Dip your straw in the 

cup then poke it into the big bub-

ble and blow.’ I did this and made 

a bubble inside a bubble. We had 

to blow it gently. 

12J came to our class because 

they were allowed to try making     

bubbles in bubbles. We taught 

them how to blow then they had 

turns blowing by themselves. 

It was the best fun making bub-

bles in bubbles.   

By Sein Pai (12N)  
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 “Morn ing Tea under the B lossoms”  

Mus ic  News 
Fireworks Musicians 

On the 3rd of November there will be the Fireworks night as 
part of the Bright Spring Festival.  The organisers have        
requested some musicians to play at this event.  We have a 
slot at this performance from 5-6pm.  The P-2 Choir, 3-6 Choir 
and Beginner Ukulele Group will feature at this event.  I am 
calling out to any other musicians who would like to play on 
the night.  Could you please let Mr Campbell know of your 
interest ASAP?   

Term 4 Soirees 

Next Term we will be holding our Term 4 Soirees. They will 
both be taking place at the Art Gallery starting at 6.30 pm,  
and coinciding with the Bright P-12 College Art Exhibition. 
There will be a P-4 Soiree on Thursday the 15th of November 
and a   5-12 Soiree on Wednesday the 21st of November.  At 
each Soiree I would ask that each student limit themselves to 

one piece of music.  I look forward to seeing you at these 
events next term.   

Primary Concert ‘Christmas Carols’ 

At the end of next term the students in the primary school will 
be involved in a Christmas Carols Concert on Monday the 17th 
of December.  Each class will sing a Christmas carol and the 
year 6 students will perform their traditional own choice of 
dance.  This event will start at 6pm at the Bright Sound 
Shell.  The backup venue will be the Community Centre if the 
weather is looking bad. 

Mr and Mrs Campbell Away first week of Term 4 

Mrs Campbell and I will be away for the first week of Term 4, 
so there will be no lessons or rehearsals during this week.  We 
apologise for any inconvenience this may cause.   
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Wheelchair  Basketbal l  
Earlier this month, our Year 3-6 and Year 9 
students were treated to a fantastic wheel-
chair basketball incursion. Dennis Ramsay 
from Basketball Victoria, who was extremely 
generous with this time and  resources, 
helped us roll, dribble, pass and shoot our 
way through various skill-based activities and 
modified matches. This experience would not 
have been possible without the Dudley family 
(including super coach Harry), Kelly Roffey 
and of course Dennis. The students had a 
'ball'!  
 

 

Year 5/6F Soc ia l  Enterpr ise  

COOL IT!! 

Cool It sells t-shirts with our logo on them.  We have a stall next 

term, the first week outside the prep rooms.  We are selling on 

Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday and are donating 70% of 

the money we make to Peter McCallum Cancer Centre in      

Melbourne. 

In our team there are Sophie H., Jack P., Nikitha S., Jimmy S., 

Wilden M., Cade Mc., Justin W. and Riley C.  

Wood U 

This group of 5/6 students have been selling 5 kg bags of  

kindling for $5.00.  The money raised will go to the 

R.S.P.C.A. to help stop animal cruelty.  The team      

members are; top row: Jasmine K., Bianca T., Elsie D., 

Bella L., Kaitlin W., Sebastian F.  Bottom row: Liam W., 

Luca B., Tom G. and Tyler T. 
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 Community & Col lege Not ices  
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Years  3 /4  P izza  Making 
On the 12th of September the 

Year 3/4 Unit had a day when the 

students go to make their own 

pizza for lunch.  We worked in 

groups of four to  make the pizza 

dough.  We added: 500 grams of 

plain flour, a teaspoon of salt and 

two tablespoons of olive oil.  We 

tipped the yeast mixture (1 1/4 

cups of warm water, 1 teaspoon 

of yeast and 1 teaspoon of sugar 

to activate the yeast) that we had 

made earlier, into the flour and 

mixed until the dough was dry 

enough to take out to knead. 

After we had left the kneaded 

dough to rest and rise we came 

back later on to finish making the 

pizza.  We started by dividing the 

dough into quarters or thirds, 

then we spread our pizza dough 

onto a small tray.  We had a 

choice of either barbecue sauce 

or tomato paste.  Then we placed 

whatever toppings we wanted 

onto our pizza base.  The top-

pings we had a choice of were: 

cheese, pineapple, olives, capsi-

cum (green or red), spinach, 

rosemary, mushroom and there 

was a mixture of ham and bacon.  

Once we had placed all our top-

pings on to our pizza base, we 

waited for an adult to put our 

pizzas in the oven.  It took around 

15 minutes to cook.  When our 

pizzas were fully cooked and out 

of the oven an adult came 

around and cut our pizza.  They 

asked us if we wanted our pizzas 

cut into either quarters or eights.   

We sat outside to eat our pizzas.   

They were yummy!  

 

By Millie Harding, Michaela 

Nightingale & Renae Blake. 
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Community & Co l lege Not ices  
Get in quick to secure your bottles of ’12 Bright Vines’ before they run 
out. With just 12 cases left, this delicious Sauvignon Blanc will not last 
long and we expect to be sold out in a week or two.  

Bright P-12 College Newsletter     20/09/2018       Issue 12 



 11 

 

Br ight  Col lege Snowsports  Team 2018 News  
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Community & Co l lege Not ices  
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Community & Co l lege Not ices  
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 Ripper,  George!!  

George Walker competed 
at Perisher last week in 
the  Australian Inter-
school Snowsports Cham-
pionships. 

He placed 7th in Moguls, 
17th in Skicross and 22nd in 
Giant Slalom. 

 

Congratulations, George.  

Fantastic effort!! 
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Br ight Outs ide School  Hours Care Spr ing School Ho l iday Program  

Bright P-12 College Newsletter     20/09/2018       Issue 12 



 16 

 Community & Co l lege Not ices  

Freestyle Alpine Dance offers classes in all dance 

styles suitable for all ages and abilities in a fun 

and welcoming environment. Come along and try 

a class for FREE! 

Bright classes are held at our studio at 5 Elm 

Court, Bright. 

Phone Kerrie on 0488273958 

Visit -www.freestylealpinedance.net for          

timetable and class information. 
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Certified Practising Accountant 

& Registered Tax Agent 

Please phone for an appointment 

5755 5105  Mobile: 0409 162 245 

Shop 6, 2 Star Road, Bright 

  

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per-
Private Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Carolyn Moore  

Ph: 5750 1505, 0417 571 362 

Piano Tuition  & KEYBOARD TUITION 
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For all your Electrical requirements 

Domestic, Commercial and Solar 

Fully Licenced and Insured  

VIC REC 16611 

NSW Lic 238917C 

ANDREW FRIEND ELECTRICAL PTY LTD 

Call Andy  0437 735 876 

 

AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL OF         

Shotokan  KARATE                             

Freeburgh Community Hall 

Adults & Kids classes 

MONDAYS, WEDNESDAY & SATURDAYS  

New students welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526549 for more       

information. Find us on facebook at ASSKAlpine  
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